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October 9th 2018. 

 

Mind in West Cumbria congratulates Mrs Faith Cole on her carefully researched 
and detailed analysis of the issues involved in her report,   “Improving Current 
Funding and Flood Risk Management Strategies in Cumbria”. 

From our work as a Mental Health Charity in this area, and in particular from our 
work with the victims of flooding, we would wholeheartedly endorse the findings 
in this report in connection with the impacts on Mental Health due to severe 
repeated flood events. The impact on the whole population has been significant 
in terms of the stress caused by the general disruption brought about by repeated 
flooding as reported by the Cumbria Community Foundation. However, the 
effects on individuals have been even more severe, as has been so powerfully 
delineated in section 4.3 of Mrs Coles’ report. 

In addition our experience in West Cumbria would endorse the findings of the 
Carlisle Flood Health Survey (2016) in almost every respect, but especially on 
the effects on the elderly. 

 

Brian Campbell. 

 

Dr Brian Campbell 

Chairman Mind in West Cumbria. 


